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In consideration of 
HOUSE BILL 2162 

RELATING TO TRANSFERABILITY OF MOORING PERMITS 
 
House Bill 2162 proposes to allow mooring permittees within state small boat harbors to transfer 
their permit under certain terms and conditions.  The Department of Land and Natural 
Resources (Department) strongly supports this Administration measure. 
 
Under existing law, no regular mooring permit issued by the Department for state small boat 
harbors and offshore mooring areas is transferrable unless the permittee also possesses a valid 
commercial use permit and transfers the mooring permit as part of the sale of a company.  If no 
mooring permits are currently available, applicants are placed on a waitlist and are offered a 
mooring permit in the order in which they applied.  As a result, applicants often end up waiting 
many years for a mooring permit to become available, which leads to potential vessel buyers 
having no place to moor their vessels while they wait for their turn on the waitlist. 
 
As to vessel owners currently holding a mooring permit, either of two undesirable situations 
often result: (1) vessels cannot be sold and become old, derelict, and unused on the mooring; or 
(2) vessel owners bypass the mooring permit waitlist process and sell their vessels on the 
mooring in "under-the-table" transactions off-record, often at a price exceeding the value of the 
vessel by a considerable amount due to the value of the mooring.  Both of these situations are 
unfair to those on the waitlist and the public. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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Comments:  

This bill will be very helpful. It will allow those who have grown tired of boating get out and let 

the next boater have a turn. 

It is very good for the boats too as they will find a new owner to care for them. 
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